
Dean of School’s Report ~ June 21, 2023
[Updated: June 21, 2023]

1. Student Spotlight Report: Cameron Hawkins

2. Student Services Report: See here

3. Assistant Dean Introduction: Andrew Mihaly

4. Admissions Update:We ended the 22-23 school year with 397 students. As of June 21, 2023 the
breakdown is as follows:

Grade Total Signed
Up

Size at End
of Last Year

New Students Returning Promoted Students

Yes Unknown Yes Withdrawal
s Unknown

5 34 63 34 4 - - -

6 72 58 23 5 49 2 13

7 80 75 27 2 53 3 2

8 65 71 9 0 56 9 10

9 47 54 8 2 39 21 11

10 45 35 0 3 45 4 5

11 34 26 0 0 34 0 1

12 22 15 0 0 22 2 2

Totals 399 397 101 16 298 41 44

5. Memorial Day Flag Fundraiser and Assembly: On May 23rd we held our Memorial Day
Assembly. The Sweeney Post presented the colors, Francesca V gave a speech, there were musical
performances and our ASL class translated the pledge of allegiance and national anthem! What a
wonderful tribute to those who have given their lives for our country. We raised over $200 for the
Yellow Ribbon Fund.

6. Summer Send Off: The PTSG hosted a wonderful summer send off for our current families. New
families are also welcome to attend. This was a great event and the group raised approximately
$2,000 to upgrade our computer labs!

7. Student Rewards and recognitions: During the last week of school students were
recognized for academic achievement in all courses. Teachers nominated one student from
each class for the recognition. Students received an award at a grade level assembly.
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Cassie Hayes, Dean of School
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Julia Sousa was recognized as the 22-23 leader of the year at the graduation ceremony.

8. End of Year Survey Results

9. Thank you!:Mr. Mihaly for planning the Memorial Day Assembly, yearbook committee for
a fantastic memory, the PTSG for the summer send off, House of Reps for a middle school
semi formal dance, parents who helped with the 8th grade celebration, all students, teachers,
parents, and staff for a successful school year!

10. Congratulations!: To the class of 2023, all 8th graders who attended the end of year
celebration, band and chorus students for a successful end of year concert season, and all
students for the success this school year.

____________________________________________________
Cassie Hayes, Dean of School

5 Perimeter Road, Manchester, New Hampshire 03103
Phone: 603.952.4705 • www.thefoundersacademy.org • Cassie.Hayes@tfanh.org

http://www.thefoundersacademy.org/
http://www.thefoundersacademy.org/

